
 

 
 

July 1, 2020 
 
 

BY ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 

Re:  Cable Landing License for the JUPITER System,  
File Nos. SCL-LIC-20180517-00012 and SCL-AMD-20190828-00030 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
 Through their counsel, NTT America, Inc., NTT Worldwide Telecommunications 
Corporation (“NTT WT”), Edge Cable Holdings USA, LLC (“Edge USA”), HKT Global 
(Singapore) Pte. Ltd., PLDT, Inc., SoftBank Corp., and Amazon Data Services, Inc. 
(collectively, “Licensees”) update the Commission regarding the above-referenced system.  
 

First, the Licensees confirm that Edge USA and its affiliates decided to equip a second 
fiber pair on the system.  Consequently, the voting and participation interests shown in Table 2 
of the original cable landing license application reflect the current interests of the Licensees.1 

 
Second, NTT WT clarifies that it agrees to comply with the reporting requirements in 47 

C.F.R. § 1.767(l). 
   
For any questions, please contact me at +1 202 730 1337 or kbressie@hwglaw. 

 
      Yours sincerely, 
       

 
      Kent Bressie 

Counsel for the Licensees 
 
cc: Gabrielle Kim 
 David Krech 

 
1  Application for a License to Land and Operate a Private Fiber-Optic Submarine Cable 

System Connecting the United States, Japan, and the Philippines, the JUPITER System, File 
Nos. SCL-LIC-20180517-00012, at 9 (filed May 9, 2018). 


